March 7, 2018
Madam Chair and Members of the Committee;
I am Jackie Harrington, a licensed family childcare provider in Rochester MN for 19 years and I support HF 3015 a bill to remove what will now be a redundant publication of a correction order.
2017 legislation requires corrections orders to be posted on a public website. Previously, posting of the a paper copy of a correction order was for 2 years in a “conspicuous location” so those receiving services and all visitors to the facility can view the document. The on-line posting requirement will offer clients and potential client’s access to the same information. 
On a personal note, in 2016, I received a correction order for a very minor item. When the same document hangs on a bulletin board it fades into the other business items that go up and down, especially in my program where I am serving the same families as I was in 2016. It has become a notice of non-import. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Also, clients are busy people and coming into and out of my home is a transition time for them and their child. This can be a challenging event! Taking time to read multiple items on a bulletin board at the front door is low on their priority. Anyone including current or potential clients who are wondering about my license standing is more likely to take a quiet moment to pull up information on a public website to review.
The correction order has been in my front entry way on my childcare business bulletin board and will finally come down April 14, 2018. How nice it will be to again use that space to post photos of the children and what we a learning and experiencing!
I appreciate your support of HF 3015,


-- 
Jackie Harrington
First Five Years Family Child Care
507-282-1799

firstfiveyears.weebly.com

